
Opinion on financial statements
In our opinion:

•	 the group and parent company financial statements give a true and fair view of the assets, liabilities and 
financial position of the group and parent company as at 30 September 2016 and of the profit of the group for 
the year then ended; and

•	 the group and parent company financial statements have been properly prepared in accordance with the 
relevant financial reporting framework and, in particular, with the requirements of the Companies Act 2014.

Matters on which we are required to report by the Companies Act 2014
•	 We have obtained all the information and explanations which we consider necessary for the 

purposes of our audit. 

•	 In our opinion the accounting records of the parent company were sufficient to permit the financial statements 
to be readily and properly audited. 

•	 The parent company balance sheet is in agreement with the accounting records. 

•	 In our opinion the information given in the directors’ report is consistent with the financial statements. 

Matters on which we are required to report by exception
We have nothing to report in respect of the following:

•	 Under the provisions of the Companies Act 2014 we are required to report to you if, in our opinion the 
disclosures of directors’ remuneration and transactions specified by law are not made. 

•	 Under the Code of Practice for the Governance of State Bodies 2009 (“the Code”), we are required to report to 
you if the statement regarding the system of internal financial control required under the Code as included in 
the Directors’ Report does not reflect the Group’s compliance with paragraph 13.1 (iii) of the Code or if it is not 
consistent with the information of which we are aware from our audit work on the financial statements.

Ciarán O’Brien 
For and on behalf of Deloitte 
Chartered Accountants and Statutory Audit Firm, Dublin.

22 December 2016. 
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